
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Kevin Hamilton.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:  $1,192.23 
 
Damage Report: There are always damages! Sweet Home had 1 damage. Linn County has 

filed a RAA against Zayo for refusing to locate. OUCH! NWN has had 
continuing problems with USIC for not locating for Century Link. Multiply 
problems A RAA was suggested. Roome has had problems with Zayo 
claiming Roome’s locates/marks. Sodaville had a hit during a new Water 
Service Installation. A live inactive service that was not marked was hit.  

  
Standards Report: Jason W. talked about the 45-day rule. People not renewing their locate 

requests, digging to soon. Apparently, people aren’t understanding some of the 
New Rule Changes? Apryl F. talked about some failures to mark the CATV.  

   
State Council Report:     OUCC and OUNC was held in Wilsonville Dec. 10th and 11th, 2019. 
 

 
P & E Report:   The 2020 first Contractor’s Breakfast will be on Friday February 28nd. 

Frank made a suggestion to get some kind of gift for Tom Aldrich for his 
many years of service to the 811. Some ideas were talked about. Apryl from 
Willamette Underground said she will donate a $100.00 Amazon Gift Card. 
She will send it to Frank at the City. Larry N.A motion was made to order 
new 811/Call Before You Dig Signs. Frank 2nd. Motion voted on and 
passed. $12,50 per sign plus $5.60 for the stands. We will get 30 of them 
and start putting them out in the spring. It was suggested to put them in in 
new development areas. Good Suggestion! Than they can be taken down 
after the area gets developed and transferred to other areas. It should be 
around $483.60 for all the signs. 

 
Old Business: Nominations. 
 
New Business:  Changes in the Standards Manual. See Standards. If I remember right we 

will keep our same positions on the Committee Members. I came late to the 
meeting. Please forward me any corrections.  

      
 
Projects: Please E-mail any new projects to Frank at ffrenzel@ci.lebanon.or.us.  City of 

Sodaville will be doing some new streets as well as park improvements. 
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Also talk about a new water main from the City of Lebanon to Sodaville. 
Linn County will be doing Bridge Repairs on Brewster in April. That part 
of the road will be closed during construction.  

 
Next Meeting: Will be on Thursday January 16th, 2020. At Elite J&C BBQ here in 

Beautiful Down Town Lebanon. This is the Old Korner Kitchen.  
Frank Frenzel       
Secretary ELUCC 
City of Lebanon 

 
ATTEDENCE 

Frank Frenzel       City of Lebanon    
Jason Williams       NWN  
Stan Smith        City of Sodaville 
Larry Nelson         Van Lee Const. 
Tuner Lee        Van Lee Const 
Joyce Nelson        RTI 
Apryl Fouts    Willamette Valley  

   Underground 
Karl Frink    City of Brownsville 
 


